
A word from the Canterbury | Waitaha Regional Council Chair  

Kia Ora! 

So, this marks my first newsleƩer officially as Chair for Canterbury Regional Council, and 
we’ve recently had Regional ConvenƟon, also my first one as Chair. But I couldn’t do any of 
the work I do without the support of the rest of the Regional Council and Regional 
Management Team.  

I loved seeing members from all over Canterbury/West Coast get together, network, learn 
and share stories from their work places. Our ConvenƟon is one of the biggest in the 
country, and also the most well aƩended, as we always have a waitlist.  

For those of you reading that were at the convenƟon thank you for your feedback on the 
day. We normally hold the convenƟon in April, and this year we needed to (for various 
reasons) hold it in August, which meant we had to juggle some things and speakers around 
to fit our late noƟce programme. For those who suggested speakers, we’re looking in to 
who we can ask to speak next Ɵme. And also, some good news, we’re back to our usual 
Ɵme of year for 2024, so we’re preƩy much already planning for next year.  

Recently I was in Tonga for a holiday, but funnily enough I just couldn’t get away from the 
healthcare world. My guest house was also home to three English medical students and a 
team of visiƟng Australian Urological Surgeons, who travel over twice a year to crack out 
dozens of procedures during their short stay. My tour guide for the majority of the stay 
also turned out to be involved in youth work and public health, and had worked in with 
Tonga’s Ministry of Health.  

So from this, it always hits me, no maƩer where you are in the world there’s always going 
to be some of the same pressures on the health system. For us in Christchurch we’re very 
familiar with earthquakes, while in Tonga they are crawling through recovery from the 
devastaƟng erupƟon of the Hunga Tonga‐Hunga Ha'apai volcano and tsunami in 2022. 
Large areas of land are sƟll uninhabitable and those who lived in the most affected areas 
are sƟll waiƟng on more government support for housing. I heard stories of the visiƟng 
team of mental health clinicians sent over post‐disaster, several from New Zealand. Sadly, 
fly in visits do not address the long‐term issues trauma from such as devastaƟng event. 
The teams had short appointments with people, last of whom were the people who were 
doing NGO work, who could have been given skills to conƟnue that mahi long aŌer the 
foreigners leŌ.  

While in New Zealand we don’t rely on visiƟng medical teams from overseas for short term 
clinics, we are sƟll seeing the impact of needing large amounts of foreign trained nursing 
and medical professionals to fill gaps in staffing. Everywhere is seeing nurses going to 
‘greener pastures’, whether it be New Zealand Nurses to Australia or Tongan Nurses 
leaving for New Zealand. The impact of training and retaining our own, seems to be a 
universal issue – very evidenced by the fact the English medical students I met are mostly 
looking for jobs in Australia post‐graduaƟon later this year.  

/conƟnued... 
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Forthcoming Events  

The 29th College of 
Emergency Nurses 
Conference 2023  

“Ready to Respond—Kia 
Mataara” 

19‐20 October 2023 
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Professional Forums 
Nursing prac ce is facing unprecedented challenges. 

How can we maintain our professional standards 
with so many compe ng demands? 

This forum will expand thinking on how the principles 
of Maranga Mai! can support nurses to maintain safe 
professional pracƟce and have a voice in the role of 
nursing in healthcare for the people of Aotearoa.  

Christchurch: 23 November 2023, Christchurch 
Bridge Club 8:30 – 4:00 
Auckland: 29 November 2023, Fairway Events 
Centre, North Shore, 8:30 – 4:00 
Wellington: 5 December 2023, via Zoom or in person 
at Harbourside FuncƟon Centre, Wellington 8:30 – 
4:00 

 RegistraƟon:   

NZNO Members (in person or Zoom )   $160  
Non‐Members (in person or Zoom )  $220    
Undergraduate/CAP Student members (in person)  $50   
Undergraduate/CAP Student members (Zoom )  $0 

For more informaƟon  

hƩps://www.nzno.org.nz/get_involved/event_calendar 

Use this QR Code to Register  

for the Professional Forums 

/conƟnued… 

Funding for primary care and prevenƟon is also another area that seems to be globally problemaƟc. Everyone’s 
government seems to think the ideas of prevenƟon and educaƟon are good, but lack the thought that these 
projects need adequate funding. Also the fact that it’s not just things like hospital care that have importance on our 
overall health and wellbeing as a populaƟon. My guide was telling me that a lot of the work they do in their charity 
is working with youth, keeping them engaged in school and in social acƟviƟes like sports. It’s things like changing 
the percepƟon of domesƟc and sexual violence against women and children, from something that is accepted or 
swept under the rug, to something that is unacceptable and needs to be reported to authoriƟes.  

It also reminded me of the good reputaƟon of nursing. Despite the fact that someƟmes at work we see people who 
may not be grateful for our care, or downright violent, there is an almost universal good will from the public in 
general. As those of you that know me, know that I have a large taƩoo on my leg of a nurse, so it comes up quite 
commonly with strangers that I’m a Nurse. People want to know if we’re doing ok as a profession, tell me that they 
have a nurse in their family and they’re so proud, and that it is such good work we do.  

Nga Mihi, hope each and every one of you are safe, are well and are enrolled to vote! 

Erica Donovan 
Regional Chair Canterbury Regional Council  



NZNO Tōpūtanga Tapuhi KaiƟaki O Aotearoa 

Canterbury | Waitaha Regional ConvenƟon 2023 

“Our Nurses, Our Future”  






